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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL…  
Dear Community, 

The year is flying by… we have recently enjoyed our Year 6 Sydney/Canberra Trip, which 
was as always, a resounding success. I am most grateful to our wonderful students for their 
outstanding cooperation and engagement. I am grateful to our very generous staff 
members who gave up their week, away from their homes and families to accompany 
and care for our Year 6 students. Thank you to  Sarah Fogarty, Jasmine McIlvena, Linda 
Nguyen, Stephanie Raymond, Anthony D’Amico, Sandra Lind, Lucy Vassallo, Connie 
Simiele, Jason Maxwell, Corinne Clarke and Kellie Doherty. This is a big ask and so I offer 
the team our most heartfelt gratitude. Their professionalism and dedication is second to 
none. 

I must particularly thank Heath Thomas, who saves us a great deal of money, through his 
work in arranging the camp. I can assure you, his work means great savings, as compared 
to using travel agents. Heath books travel, accommodation, restaurants, meals and 
venues to visit. This is no easy task. And he is already onto it for next year!  

See the reports from year 6 students below. 

Carnevale was a great success. The children had an enjoyable day of activities and 
particularly enjoyed their Gelato. This fun day of learning reinforces all that the children 
learn in Italian, which is SMMPS focus in Languages other than English (LOTE).  Thank you to 
Sarina Commisso (LOTE teacher) who organised this wonderful day. 

Year Four Camp to Mt Evelyn, YMCA is coming up on next Wednesday 22 November to 
Friday 24 November. This experience supports the children in developing their 
independence and resilience in an unfamiliar environment, with the care of their 
teachers.  It promises to be a great experience for the children in Year 4. 
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There are lots of things happening in Admin at the moment. Whilst we are very much still 
in the business of this school year, we are working to arrange dates and happenings for 
2020. We are also busy interviewing and employing staff for 2020. I ask your prayers that 
we get that right! Perhaps that’s my greatest stress. I appreciate that the teachers we 
choose to work in our school have the immense responsibility of caring for and 
educating your children. We work with determination in checking valid references and 
meeting with them to make sure all candidates chosen are the right fit for SMMP. 

The school is closed to all children on Thursday 5 December and Friday 6 December. On 
these two days all staff, together with our new staff members will be meeting to plan for 
2020. One of our tasks will be to engage in a process whereby we will compile transition 
notes on all children, so we place the children in the right cohort for 2020.  We look at 
academic achievement and social capabilities and then try and choose the best 
teacher for your child. 

Teachers are placed in various levels to address the needs of the school each year. The 
cohorts of children factor into that equation. 

Teachers are busy compiling end of Year Written Reports, whilst continuing to educate 
and care for your children. Please check the list of upcoming events below.  

All and all it is full steam ahead, in our great school. 

——————————————————————————————————————————— 

I came across this comment from our Pontiff recently. It resonated with me, so I have 
chosen to share it with you.  
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And… OUT OF THE MOUTHS OF BABES! 

From a child in a Prep class to his teacher… 

Child, “Wait a minute, is Jesus dead?” 

Teacher, “Yes, remember he was alive, then he died on Good Friday and came 
back to life on Easter Sunday. After 40 days he went back to be with God.” 

Child, “Mmm… probably safer there!” 

Don’t you just love the way they think! 

 

Have a great week everybody and go gently. 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 
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CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

It is that time of the year where we are organising our annual Christmas Raffle.   

If you have your own business, shop, boutique etc and would like to donate gifts 
for our raffle, they would greatly appreciated.  Some examples are vouchers, gift 
packs, candles, kids toys (all new). 

Please send all donations to the front office.  

Thank you! 

With the temperatures starting to rise, and the UV Index reaching high levels during 

the day, it is important that as a school community we continue practising being 

“SUNSMART” 

Children must wear a hat on the yard, during sport and breaks. We are a 

registered SUNSMART school. As such, we adhere to a very strict ‘NO HAT, NO 
PLAY” policy. Any child not wearing a hat will be directed to play on the 

verandahs out of the sun. This is for your children’s own wellbeing. 

We also recommend that students are wearing sunscreen each day during Term 4. 

It is strongly encouraged that parents place a small roll-on sunscreen in your child’s 

bag, and encourage them to apply as necessary before going outside. Please 

note SMMPS staff cannot supply or apply sunscreen to students. 

If you have any questions regarding the SMMPS Sunsmart Policy please contact 

the school office. 
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TERM 4 WEBSITE OVERVIEWS 
Please take a look at our school website to view our online Term Overviews, that 
can be located under the Learning and Teaching tab.  These overviews provide 
an insight into the learning that is occurring in all curriculum areas.  Take the time to 
read and discuss them with your child/ children. 

YEAR 5 ROBOTICS INCURSION 
On the 30th of October the grade fives attended an incursion that primarily 
focused on robotics and creating robots for practical use in farms. 

Pauline and Kevin our presenters for the day taught us how to create robots and 
how to wire them. We learnt how to operate robots, as well as, make them 
function. We were encouraged to use our wildest imaginations for robot designs 
and follow the design process to serve the needs of farmers experiencing drought 
and hardships. 

The criteria for a successful robot was that it had to be able to move, perform at 
least 3 operations in the farm and be able to manoeuvre it’s arms. Pauline and 
Kevin encouraged us to make our robots for practical use rather than making it 
look fancy and cool. 

Duc Nguyen 5 Yellow 
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CARNEVALE IN YEAR 5 
On Friday 1st of November we celebrated a very special day acknowledging a very loved 
country Italy.   Carnevale day consisted of many activities like learning the Italian 
Tarantella dance, participating in the soccer clinic, cooking pizza, eating pizzelle and 
drinking coffee. On this exciting day students were asked to dress up as an Italian 
character. The teachers organized many prizes to be won like the best costume. We also 
got to eat delectable and mouth-watering gelato. We spent some time having fun with 
our teachers and classmates making pizza and the best part was eating it ! We have lots 
of gratitude towards Signora Commisso for making this day perfect. 

Abbiamo avuto una bellissima giornata! (we had a great day). 

Rand 5 Yellow 

For Carnevale I had so much fun. On Friday, 1st November the whole school celebrated a 
special day for the Italians which is called Carnevale. We all dressed up in different Italian 
characters, and everyone put in a lot of effort and there were many creative and fun 
costumes. The day was filled, with many fun activities, which were awesome. These 
included a soccer clinic, dancing, making and eating pizza, drawing our own Mona Lisa, 
listening to Italian songs and taking photos in the Italian room. We all enjoyed the gelato 
truck and welcomed the cool gelato, as it was a hot day.   We also ate this traditional 
Italian food called pizzelle and had coffee with it. What an awesome day!! 

Ci siamo goduti la giornata (we enjoyed our day. ) 

Maria 5 Yellow 
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YEAR 3 CARNEVALE DAY 

"We made the masks and it was really fun because we got to create our own 
design". Anabelle B 

"My favourite part of Carnevale was doing a dance as we had a lot of fun". Reon 

"My favourite part of Carnevale was when we got to dress up as an Italian 
soccer player as it was special". Jett 

"My favourite part of Carnevale was getting gelato in the morning as we normally 
don't eat it in the morning". Alicia 

"I liked taking pictures at the photo booth as we got to try out masks and see what 
we looked like as the Mona Lisa". Sophie 

"I like Carnevale as we get to do lots of fun things, we get to dance the Tarantella 
and have so much fun!". Angelie 
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Wednesday 20th November - Friday 22th November 

Year 4 Camp 

Wednesday 4th December  

2020 Prep - Meet the Teacher 

9.30am-  10.30am 

Thursday 5th Friday 6th December 

School Closure Days 

Wednesday 11th December  
(please note change of date) 

Annual Christmas Carols 

7.00pm - 8.30pm 

Friday 13th December 

Year 6 Finish @ 1.00pm 

(Guard of Honour at 12.45pm) 

Graduation in Church at 7.00pm 

Wednesday 18th December 

Year Prep to Year 5 finish @ 1.00pm 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Cookie Day  
19/11 

Hamburger Day  
28/11 

Xmas cupcakes  
11/12  

Get onto flexischools.com.au to order
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